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Chair Feldman, Vice Chair Kagan, and members of the committee, thank you for the opportunity 
to offer testimony on Senate Bill 205. The University System of Maryland (USM) comprises 12 
distinguished universities and three regional centers with distinct and unique approaches to the 
mission of educating students and promoting the economic, intellectual, and cultural growth of 
its surrounding community. These institutions are located throughout the state, from Western 
Maryland to the Eastern Shore. A range of institutional types complement this geographic 
diversity. The USM includes land-grant universities, regional universities, and HBCUs, together 
with universities whose missions focus on online education, professional and graduate 
education, and environmental education.  
 
The USM Board of Regents (BOR) is a 21-member board whose Regents are appointed by the 
Governor, the Senate President, and Speaker of the House. Two Regents—the Secretary of 
Commerce and the Secretary of Agriculture—are ex-officio members and serve at the pleasure of 
their executive appointment. Additionally, two Regents are currently enrolled USM students. 
 
Diversity, equity, and inclusion are among the USM’s core values. As such, the USM aspires to 
reflect Maryland’s diversity, even among the citizens who serve on the BOR. Currently, 42 percent 
of the Regents are minorities. Most of the Regents, about 70 percent of the current Board, attended 
or currently attend a USM institution for their undergraduate or graduate education.  
 
Senate Bill 205 requires that one member appointed to the USM Board of Regents be a 
graduate of a historically Black college or university in the state.  
 
The Board’s membership has included both HBCU alumni and students. Since 2010, nine Regents 
have been graduates or students of HBCUs, including Bowie State University; the University of 
Maryland Eastern Shore; Morgan State University; Cheney University, Clark-Atlanta University; 
Tougaloo College; Southern University; and Howard University. Two sitting Regents—Regents 
Gourdine and Leggett—are HBCU alumni.  
 
The USM supports a diverse BOR, including a membership that reflects both the state’s diversity 
and the diversity within our institutions—in fact, most USM universities serve a predominantly 
minority student population. We believe this to be the goal of Senate Bill 205. Appointment of 
Regents is the responsibility of the Governor and legislative leadership, and the USM is fortunate 
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to have state leaders who have appointed alumni and students of HBCUs and of universities across 
the System. 
 
The USM has also supported amendments to the Board’s membership when the General Assembly 
passed legislation (SB 719) in 2019 to enhance the governance structure and operations of the 
Board. This legislation established the requirement that the board’s membership include three 
individuals, one each with a background in higher education, finance, and diversity and workplace 
inclusion.  
 
We appreciate the intent of Senate Bill 205 and support this legislation. At the same time, we are 
mindful of the increasing number of requirements regarding the Board’s composition.  
 
Thank you for allowing the USM to offer this testimony in support of Senate Bill 205. 
 
 
 

 
 


